
 

2300 Yonge Street, 27th floor, P.O. Box 2319, Toronto, ON, M4P 1E4 
2300, rue Yonge, 27e étage, C.P. 2319, Toronto (Ontario) M4P 1E4 

T 416-481-1967    1-888-632-6273     

F 416-440-7656    OEB.ca 

 

 

BY EMAIL  

May 9, 2024 

Alex Share 
Chief Financial Officer 
Newmarket-Tay Power Distribution Inc. 
590 Steven Court 
Newmarket ON L3Y 6Z2 
ashare@ntpower.ca 

Dear Mr. Share: 

Re: Newmarket-Tay Power Distribution Inc. (Newmarket-Tay Power) 
Application for 2024 Distribution Rates 
Ontario Energy Board File Number: EB-2023-0039 

The Ontario Energy Board (OEB) acknowledges receipt of the letter, dated May 8, 
2024, from Newmarket-Tay Power in response to the OEB’s Decision and Order issued 
on May 7, 2024.  

In its letter, Newmarket-Tay requested confirmation from the OEB that a rate 
implementation date of May 1, 2024, instead of June 1, 2024, would be acceptable. 
Newmarket-Tay Power noted that after discussions internally and with its billing vendor, 
it would be able to implement rates for May 1, 2024, and therefore avoid the need to 
calculate forgone revenues. Newmarket-Tay further noted that a May 1 implementation 
date would result in lower bill impacts to customers than a June 1, 2024 implementation 
date. 

The OEB confirms that a May 1, 2024, implementation date is acceptable. Newmarket-
Tay Power is reminded that it is to file a Draft Rate Order by May 14, 2024. 

Yours truly, 

 
 
Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 

cc: All parties in EB-2023-0039 
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